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The Youth League Takes Their ñFirst Stepò 

ñI know its wordy folks, give me the benefit of the doubtò 

By, Cameron D.C Garcia 

Now it doesnôt need to be said that for any Parent or Youth 

Caregiver your young are the world, I doubt anyone would disagree. As our     

Elders gave onto us their knowledge, love, and life lessons (not to say they donôt 

still) we likewise do our best to pass on the wisdom and care we were given for 

our children. Oral traditions especially are some of the most important pieces of 

knowledge we have, and sadly are also coming to be the hardest to preserve. 

Our lives in the modern world are so often disrupted and made to break us 

down, to put off what is said should be ñleft in the pastò or ñdoesnôt matter      

anymoreò that we often lay off teaching these invaluable pieces of knowledge. 

We are so caught up in making this months rent, paying off loans, just getting 

by in general that we lack the time to come together as a people, as family and 

more so for our youth to learn what we have to teach. Simply put, the modern 

world is a harsh, unforgiving, and draining place where the many comfy rich, or 

elitist patriots expect us to drop or forget our culture; to assimilate fully into the 

melting pot that is the United States where cultures are only valued when they 

are needed to pull in minority voters. Many government officials would even be 

glad to not even acknowledge us, or keep our Bureau of Indian Affairs file       

labeled under ñextinctò. Now why am I saying this as an opening to what the 

Youth activity group did? Because, despite all of that, the deniers of our          

existence of the BIA, the melting pot patriots who invalidate our culture, the 

backbreaking hours we all face when caught up in the modern world, we were 

finally able to take our first steps like a child with the helping hands of its      

parents would. Because only with the support of our parents (and I must make 

it clear here that it was because of each and everyone one of you that helped this 

event took place), our Youth Group took itôs first steps to regaining our Chalon 

Identity.  
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ñWhere are all of our elders at? We are starting to spread out to much. We need to 

get together again...ò ñNo one knows whatôs happening! We need to keep in touch 

and we need to get everyone back together and do more for our youth! We need to 

get the older youth involved too, cause they should be learning more about our    

traditions and culture...ò  

 ñI worry  that things are going down hill and that we will lose everythingéò 

ñ I remember when Tommy used to bring guys to our meetings and 

one of their sons once told me that he is an everyday Indian  and 

not a weekend Indiané We need to be proud of who we are and be 

an everyday Indianéò 

   - Irene Soto Chalon Elders Vice Chairwomen 

Dear Tribal Citizens  

 I would like to start things off with saying how truly grateful I am to see all of  the new 

faces out there in the tribe. Your board is continuing to do the best they can in leading this 

great nation. We are currently working on bringing more Educational and Cultural programs 

to help us in reclaiming our heritage. This year we are providing more youth programing to our 

nation and would like to thank all of the volunteers who are assisting with their time and  

funding. Please continue to look for our upcoming activities which we will be posting and  

sharing on our social media page on Facebook and also on our website. One thing we have 

come to understand over the years is that we really need to work on outreaching more. Not  

only to our families and tribal citizens but to all of the Chalon nation.  

The board and I are so proud to see all of our younger generations coming out to our activities 

and  helping with our taco sales. It seems like the last three sales, there has been new faces in 

the kitchen and that is so heart warming to know that even though some of them are nothing 

fulling liking the idea of being in there they getting to see all the work that goes behind the 

scenes . One day our young children will grow up and become our future leaders. I hope that 

they understand how lucky they are to be able to be working with our elders and olders in the 

kitchen and spending time with them.  We must all remember to keep our ears and eyes open 

when our elders are instilling their knowledge on to us.  

Thank you again to all the families and individuals who are doing everything they can to better 

our nation. I want you all to know that we see what is going on and all the hard work everyone 

is  putting in. Even if nothing is said just know that someone is always watching and all it takes 

is for one good deed to become trend. Till next time I pray the that creator continues to bless us 

all  and to watch over all of our elders and to be there for all of our brothers and sisters in their 

time of need.  Aho!   

                 Sincerely  

            Julian F. Behill  

        Chalon Tribal Chair 



 Why does enrollment as a tribal citizen matter? Unlike most rights in the US, which are heavily focused on 
the individual, the rights of Indigenous people are heritable due to their association with tribal communities. This 
means that our rights can be passed down to our descendants. This is a political arrangement that goes back to the 
US Constitution of 1789, and the resulting treaties that were negotiated between the US and Native nations. The 
treaties acknowledge or recognize (hence the terms) that Indigenous peoples have rights that are different from     
non-Indians, because they are formally tied to a specific community, in other words, the tribe as a political unit. 
What this all means is that if you have an ID card issued by the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA) or the Indian Health 
Service (IHS) because they recognize that you are Indigenous, then your children and grandchildren should be        
entitled to the same benefits and services. Any question as to the rights of your descendants are more easily answered 
or dealt with if you can prove they are members of the tribal community. 
 
Association with a tribal community is a slightly different status than citizenship in a tribe. Spouses or other friends 
of the tribal community, including some of us who serve as tribal staff, are not entitled to the same rights as tribal  
citizens, though we may take part in activities of the community when invited to do so. If your children or          
grandchildren are enrolled as tribal citizens upon turning 18, then there is no question as to the heritability of their 
rights as Indigenous people. Even if they are not enrolled, however, they are still part of the tribal community, just as 
they were prior to turning 18, because they are lineal descendants. In other words, the government can recognize 
someone as being Indian, even if they are not formally enrolled as a citizen of a tribe, because of this notion of lineal 
descent. Rights of children to belong to their tribal communities was addressed with the Indian Child Welfare Act of 
1978 (ICWA), which was based on two legal standards, as discussed below. 
 
The courts have determined two standardsñthe òRogers Testó and the òSt. Cloud Factorsóñthat pertain to whether 
the government considers someone to be Indian (or not). These standards establish the First Descendant idea of     
Indian nontribal membership. What this means is that someone can still be considered Indianñand part of a tribal 
communityñeven if they arenõt formally enrolled as a citizen. The key to understanding these less formal notions of 
membership turns on whether the individual in question is eligible for tribal citizenship at some point in the future, 
or if they are simply recognized as Indian by either a tribal community or the government itself (via lineal descent or 
other factors). This helps to explain why  non-enrolled or disenrolled Indians are entitled to trust land (family        
allotments), or why tribal people from non-federally recognized tribes (a category that includes most California   
Mission tribes) are still eligible for health care or other benefits. 
 
It might sound like Iõm arguing against Chalon people signing up for citizenship with the tribe. Actually, the reverse 
is true. One can still be Indian even though s/he is not enrolled with a tribe, based on the governmentõs standards. 
However, a murky picture is made much clearer if someone can prove they are an enrolled citizen of the tribe. It    
benefits the entire Chalon tribal community if all those who are over 18 and eligible for citizenship formally enroll. 
Indeed, we will not achieve federal recognition (the official treaty relationship with the US government), unless our 
Base Tribal Roll is accurate and encompasses as many Chalon, from as many different lineages, as is humanly possible. 
In other words, enrollment matters. 
 
Kenneth N. Hansen, Ph.D. 
Tribal Legal Consultant 

Reminder 

The Citizenship Committee meets the 2nd Saturday of the month 
о 

Enrollment Matters  
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Chalon Youth League Continuedé 

 

Now it wasnõt anything complex, nothing mind blowing just a simple fun rock painting group. It was organized by 

some of the adults in the tribe including my mother Arianne, sponsored by my Aunt Esther Estrada and supported 

by the many parents/caregivers from the Chalon community who wanted to take part in the activity. We had       

children from 3 years of age to Elders in their 70s coming as family to just take some time off for the kids (with      

everyone early and off Indian time so thank you all for that). It didnõt take much, just a family memberõs house, some 

supplies of paint, brushes, rocks for a small price, and snacks my Mother insisted could only be healthy. Let me make 

a note here so my Mother doesnõt freak. ALL of the food provided was healthy and nutritious for the children         

because as all of you know diabetes and other   ailments are rampant in the Indigenous community so we felt if we 

were going to hold this group we had better teach the youth to broaden their appetite for greens and fruits as well. A 

platter or two of cheeses/meats/crackers, grapes, and other fruits/vegetables were there for the children and adults to 

eat. Let me say now that yaõll cleaned house so thanks for saving us space in our fridge and not letting anything go to 

waste. Back to the group, Esther and Aunty Noey donated some chairs for us alongside us already having some      

tables ready so big thanks in general to them for that. Once everyone was settled we moved to the backyard (having 

a small sage     blessing beforehand) and with everything set up we got to painting.  

 At first like with most things the children were hesitant but rest assured after the first rock or two many of  

them got into it. We tried our best to check on everyone, and showed them some basic examples like flowers, and 

teepees to paint. From what I saw we had a couple little Artisans in our clan who just went at it. The kids seemed to 

have a great time under the shade of the trees in the warm but cool  California dusk, our American Indian Movement 

flag hanging behind us from our old tetherball pole, and a tree branch.  We turned the sprinklers on to mist just in 

case so we wouldnõt have any issues from the heat and I distinctly remember Louiseõs Granddaughter Ashley         

saying,óBrrrrrrrr, itõs cold out hereó despite it   being around 95ish. The mist did itõs trick. After all of the painting we 

got some seallent for the childrenõs rocks, and headed back in for some downtime, and secret m&m cookies we got 

for the kids (sorry mom <3). We all had a great wholesome time, and by the end of it the children seemed to have had 

a fun, and mending activity. The kids didnõt cause trouble once, errr, minus a broken vase but Hey! No harm no foul 

(my dad thought it was an ugly one anyway). We expect so much from them nowadays (college, straight As and 

what have you) that they sometimes just need time to be kids, and grow closer to their family.  Making up for lost 

time I say. By the end of it I could feel, if even slightly we all came closer together.   

  My mom said she would probably give me an A+ if she could on getting the group together. With that all in mind 

Iõd like to let you all reading know that we donõt plan to stop here no sir, weõll be organizing another group meetup 

in October. Weõre still tossing around ideas for what weõll do, but I think we all would appreciate for all of you who 

came, and all of you interested to come out with what we were able to accomplish in mind. These were our first 

steps to mending our wounds as a tribal nation, the beginning phases of   Decolonization, just by having a get        

together that built us up stronger as a   people. Putting in the minds of 

our children their family, their nation. Iõm sure in time theyõll be able to 

learn much more but for any of you with children or looking to support 

us feel free to come on over, or contact us regarding the next Chalon 

Youth League outing. Until then family, Makesene Wayas Oniyet.   

-Tawġin Cameron  



CALIFORNIA GATHERING S/FESTIVALS/INDIAN MARKETS 

ß 43rd annual American Indian Film Festivalð November 7-11 Brava for Women in 

the Arts Theater 2781 24th St. San Francisco, CA 

ß American Indian Arts Marketplace-November 10-11 The Autry Museum of the 

American West 4700 Western Heritage Way Los Angeles, CA 90027 

ß Indian Arts and Crafts Holiday Fair- November 24, 2018 Stat Indian Museum 

2618 K St. Sacramento CA 95816 

ß 12th Annual LA SkinsFest November 13-18 TCL Chinese Theater 6935 Hollywood 

Blvd. Hollywood CA, 90028 

CHALON YOUTH 
ROCK ART PROJECT 

IN JULY 2018  
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